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May 4, 2020 

My dear fellow believers, 

This has been an exciting time to reflect. Prayers have increased and we have been 
getting results. We are surviving this pandemic and Jesus has been holding our hand. 
 
“Ask and it will be given to you” 
Matthew 7:7 
 
How fortunate we are to be many generations in a church that has seen us through 2 
pandemics and 2 world wars for over 125 years. How? Our congregation holds together 
through His Spirit with Hope. In His Blessings accompanied by Grace. We are so 
favored to have Jesus as our Guiding Light to lead us. “The Lord is my Shepherd...” 
Psalm 23. 
 
Commemorate Memorial Day, May 25th. A toast to the ones we lost; for memories are 
forever. So, Rejoice in God’s Love through Jesus Christ our Savior. 
 
We are all anxious to once again be in fellowship. However, we must be cautious in all 
aspects of life. We are hoping the tide will turn soon and we can embrace. 
 
Conditionally, The First Hungarian Reformed Church will remain closed until May 31st. 
We will evaluate the situation at that time and keep you informed. 
 
Please remember that the church’s fixed operating costs continue, so I respectfully ask 
that you be mindful in your generous contributions. 
 
With all my love, 
Yours in Christ, 
Dr. Albert Ladanyi, Chief Elder 
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